

Faculty Senate Office Ashe Administration Building, #325 1252 Memorial Drive Coral Gables, FL 33146

facsen@miami.edu web site: www.miami.edu/fs P: 305-284-3721 F: 305-284-5515

MEMORANDUM

To:

Mut I. Mi-Donna E. Shalala, President

From:

Richard L. Williamson

Chair, Faculty Senate

Date:

March 1, 2013

Subject: Faculty Senate Legislation #2012-23(B) - Name Change of the Master of Arts Degree

in Arts Presenting TO the Master of Arts Degree in Arts Presenting and Live

Entertainment Management in the Frost School of Music

At its February 27, 2013 meeting, the Faculty Senate unanimously approved the proposal to change the name of the Master of Arts Degree in Arts Presenting TO the Master of Arts Degree in Arts Presenting and Live Entertainment Management in the Frost School of Music. As noted in the background materials, the new title is intended to be more descriptive and therefore accurate in regard to the mission and content of the degree program.

The supporting materials are enclosed for your reference.

This legislation is now forwarded to you for your action.

RW/rh

Enclosure

cc:

Thomas LeBlanc, Executive Vice President and Provost

Shelton Berg, Dean, Frost School of Music

Karen Beckett, Registrar

CAPSULE: Faculty Senate Legislation #2012-23(B) – Name Change of the *Master of Arts Degree in Arts Presenting* TO the *Master of Arts Degree in Arts Presenting and Live Entertainment Management* in the Frost School of Music

PRESIDENT'S RESPONSE
APPROVED: DATE: 3/8/2013 (President's Signature)
OFFICE OR INDIVIDUAL TO IMPLEMENT: DEAN BERG
EFFECTIVE DATE OF LEGISLATION:IMMEDIATELY
(if other than June 1 next following)
NOT APPROVED AND REFERRED TO:
REMARKS (IF NOT APPROVED):

"Name Change of the Master of Arts in Arts Presenting, Frost School of Music" 2/27/13 FS agenda Page 1 of 4

UNIVERSITY OF MIAMI

COLLEGE of ARTS & SCIENCES



Office of the Dean

1252 Memorial Drive Ashe Building, Suite 227 Coral Gables, Florida 33146

Ph: 305.284.4117 www.as.miami.edu

January 25, 2013

Shelton Berg, Dean Frost School of Music

Dear Shelly,

I consultated with the Department of Theatre Arts regarding your request for a name change of your "Master of Arts in Arts Presenting" degree program. The Department of Theatre Arts may consider, some time in the future, to offer a MFA degree in Theatre Management. Both, the department and I agree that this is not in conflict with the proposed change in the title of your program "Master of Arts in Arts Presenting and Live Entertainment Management" as we anticipate that these two degrees will not overlap. Please consider this note as a "no objection" to your proposed title change.

Leonidas Bachas, Dean

fflucto

College of Arts and Sciences

UNIVERSITY OF MIAMI GRADUATE SCHOOL



M. Brian Blake, Ph.D. Vice Provost for Academic Affairs & Dean of the Graduate School

Graduate School P.O. Box 248125 Coral Gables, Fl. 33124-3220 Phone: 305-284-4154 Fax: 305-284-5441 graduateschool@miami.edu

MEMORANDUM

M. Lella

DATE:

December 3, 2012

TO:

Richard Williamson

Chair, Faculty Senate

FROM:

M. Brian Blake

Dean, The Graduate School

SUBJECT:

Program Name Changes for the Frost School of Music

The Frost School of Music submitted a request to change the name of the Master of Arts degree in Arts Presenting to the Master of Arts degree in Arts Presenting and Live Entertainment Management. The program name change was discussed at the meeting of the Graduate Council on Thursday, November 15, 2012, and none of the Graduate Council members expressed concerns regarding the change.

cc:

Shelton Berg, Dean

Shannon de l'Etoile, Associate Dean

Office of Planning, Institutional Research and Assessment



MEMO

TO:

M. Brian Blake,

Dean of the Graduate School

FROM:

Shannon K. de l'Etoilé,

Associate Dean of Graduate Studies

Frost School of Music

RE:

Proposed Change to Name of Degree

DATE:

November 6, 2012

This memo verifies that the Graduate Committee of the Frost School of Music met today to review a proposed name change for a degree program. The Department of Music, Media, and Industry would like to change the name of the Master of Arts Degree in Arts Presenting to "Master of Arts Degree in Arts Presenting and Live Entertainment Management."

The former title was considered "vague" and the new, proposed title is intended to be more descriptive and therefore accurate in regard to the mission and content of the degree program.

The Graduate Committee unanimously approved this change in degree name. Should additional information be needed, I am happy to provide it.





"Name Change of the Master of Arts in Arts Presenting, Frost School of Music" 2/27/13 FS agenda Page 4 of 4



To: Dr. Shannon de l'Etoile, Associate Dean for Graduate Studies

From: Rey Sanchez, Chair, Dept. of Music Media & Industry

Date: December 5, 2012

CC: Prof. Chris Palmer, Arts Presenting Program Director

Subject: Change of name to the Master of Arts in Arts Presenting

Please be advised that at our department meeting on October 24, 2012, the faculty of the Department of Music Media & Industry unanimously approved to change the name of the Master of Arts in Arts Presenting program to Master of Arts in Arts Presenting and Live Entertainment Management.